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ONA Volunteers
by Sco   Barnes, ONA President

Neighbors, 

Despite the unprecedented challenges facing communiƟ es 
in 2020 (#weirdestyearever), we have had a great year in 
the Oakridge Neighborhood AssociaƟ on (ONA). Fueled 
largely by our commitment to serve the neighborhood, 
the ONA Board has worked hard to fi nd ways to unite the 
community amidst a diffi  cult – and ongoing – season of 
social distancing. This year we have worked to advance 
the role of the ONA as a force to unify Oakridge neighbors. 
However, the ONA only provides a star  ng point. It is up 
to Oakridge residents to step forward and actually make 
those connecƟ ons with each other – and this is exactly 
what we have seen this year. It has been heartening to see 
neighbors throughout Oakridge taking extra steps to look 
out for each other and bring cheer to the neighborhood 
through colorful gardens and various arƟ sƟ c displays (chalk 
art, garage door art, window art, etc.). Keep it up!

As we round the bend toward the end of the year, we are 
quickly approaching the Ɵ me when we consider leadership 
for the 2021-2022 ONA membership year. In the next few 
weeks, we will be assembling a nominaƟ ng commiƩ ee 
to undertake the task of interviewing ONA supporters 
interested in acƟ vely serving on the Board. The slate of 
people selected for the nominaƟ ng commiƩ ee will be put 
in front of the ONA General Membership for a vote early 
next year.

This is a great Ɵ me to consider volunteering with the ONA. 
We are lacking an acƟ ve group of neighbors that want to 
step into service roles and help the neighborhood. Every 
year our list of volunteers gets shorter and shorter. The 
lifeblood of the ONA Board is volunteers and – while we 
have a great slate in place – we do not have a very “deep 
bench” (as they say in sports). The ONA doesn’t survive 
without volunteers. Please join us and help move the ONA 
forward.

Oakridge is a wonderful neighborhood. Let’s work together 
to keep it that way!

Thanks,
ScoƩ 

Meals for Fire/Police Crews
by Jackie Reynolds, ONA Events Director

On Christmas Day, members of the ONA will be delivering 
meals and treats to the Garland Police Department and 
Fire StaƟ ons 3 & 11 (the staƟ ons that serve Oakridge). This 
is a great opportunity to show your appreciaƟ on for the 
fi re crews and police offi  cers who work during a Ɵ me when 
many families are home feasƟ ng and celebraƟ ng. Here are 
some ways you can be involved. 

1) Make or purchase a food item (such as side dishes or 
drinks).
2) Write a note of appreciaƟ on or have your children/
grandchildren create notes or drawings for the fi re crews 
and police offi  cers. 
3) Make a monetary donaƟ on (mail donaƟ on to: ONA, 
P.O. Box 450145, Garland, TX 75045). NOTE: If you already 
made a monetary donaƟ on to this fund at Thanksgiving, 
you do not need to donate again. The same fund is used 
for both holiday events.

Contact Jackie Reynolds (jackiesr@twc.com or 469-649-
5799) to let her know how you would like to be involved.

President, ScoƩ  Barnes ................................602-791-2492
Vice President, Michelle Mizerak .................214-962-7795
Secretary, Sharon Parrish .............................469-939-2270
Treasurer, Keith Engler .................................972-834-0096
District 1 Director, Mary VanPelt ................. 214-868-9854
District 2 Director, Billy Ray Thomas .............214-734-1017
District 3 Directors, DoƩ y Moseley ..............214-703-3532
District 4 Director, David Whiƫ  ngton ..........214-892-8939
District 5 Director, Melanie Busby ................972-989-2253
District 6 Director, BreƩ  Trutna ....................214-274-5251
District 7 Director, Sharon Carlton ................972-345-9741
CommunicaƟ ons, Heather Englebretson .....214-562-7857
Crime & Safety, Joan Nichols ........................214-543-2546
Environmental, David Parrish .......................469-733-6089
Events, Jackie Reynolds ................................469-649-5799
Membership, Vacant ..........................................................

2020-2021 ONA Board 

jackiesr@twc.com
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Duck Creek Cleanup
by Melanie Busby, ONA District 5 Director

On Sunday, November 8th, at 8 a.m., a group of 19 people 
(8 Oakridge, 1 Richardson, and 10 GISD NHS students) 
contributed their Ɵ me and good will to help clean up the 
creek near the Diamond Oaks bridge on Duck Creek Golf 
Course. Our new Duck Creek Golf Club owners, Brent 
Hurt and Steve Johnson, worked with us to provide safe 
access to the creek and to ensure the fi lled trash bags 
were picked up and removed. It was so rewarding to see 
so many diff erent people working together to improve 
the health and beauty of our creek. We hope to make 
this a monthly event on the fi rst Sunday of each month 
from 8:00-9:30 a.m. (depending upon weather and any 
COVID-19 changes). 

There will NOT be a cleanup day for December. Future 
cleanup opportuniƟ es will be posted on NextDoor. If you 
have any quesƟ ons, please text Melanie Busby at 972-
989-2253. NOTE: If you own or have access to a kayak, 
please contact Melanie Busby (972-989-2253). Thanks to 
everyone helping to keep our waterways clear! 

Garland Alert System
Source: City of Garland website. Link is provided in ar  cle.

The City of Garland has changed its emergency noƟ fi caƟ on 
system from CodeRED to the Garland Alert System. This 
new system allows you to select the types of alerts you 
wish to receive and it gives you an opportunity to provide 
addiƟ onal informaƟ on that noƟ fi es responders of unique 
circumstances, needs (e.g., medical condiƟ ons or physical 
limitaƟ ons), and even emergency contact informaƟ on in 
the event that you are incapacitated.

Be sure to register with the new system so you don’t miss 
out on any alerts. 

To register with the new system, you can:

• visit hƩ p://garlandtx.gov/3789/Garland-Alert-System; or

• call 972-781-7272 for assistance.

http://garlandtx.gov/3789/Garland-Alert-System
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Holiday Safety Tips
by Joan Nichols, ONA Crime & Safety Commi  ee Director

As we enter the holiday 
season, keep safety in mind 
with these Ɵ ps:

Disposal of Holiday Items
by David Parrish, ONA Environmental Commi  ee Director
(Adapted from Garland website. See link at bo  om of ar  cle.)

There is a right way and a wrong way 
to dispose of holiday decoraƟ ons. Keep 
reading to learn more.

Christmas Tree (natural) -- This item is 
accepted for Brush collecƟ on. Remove 
all Ɵ nsel, lights, decoraƟ ons, tree stands, 
and plasƟ c bags from Christmas trees 
prior to seƫ  ng outside for collecƟ on.  

Christmas Tree (ar  fi cial) -- If in usable condiƟ on, consider 
donaƟ ng your arƟ fi cial tree to a charitable organizaƟ on to 
brighten up the holidays for their clients. Otherwise, this 
item is accepted for bulky goods collecƟ on. 

Placement of Brush and Bulky Waste for Collec  on -- 
Bulky waste should be set out in separate, disƟ nct piles 
from brush, bagged grass, and leaves. Brush and bagged 
grass and leaves should also be placed in separate, disƟ nct 
piles. Brush (including grass and leaves) should NEVER be 
placed in your green trash cart.

Christmas Lights -- Lowe’s stores off er a convenient 
receptacle to drop off  your old holiday lights for recycling.  
If you do not plan to recyle them through Lowe’s or another 
Christmas Light Recycling program, then place them in 
your green trash cart. Do not place Christmas lights in your 
blue recycle bin.

Christmas Decora  ons -- Put this item in your green trash 
cart. Please bag all garbage to prevent liƩ er.  

For details on the City of Garland waste services, visit: 
hƩ ps://www.garlandtx.gov/3663/Environmental-Waste-Services.

JOIN the ONAJOIN the ONA
oakridgena.org/join-usStay Safe

1. Lock your car to help deter thieves who are 
looking for an easy target. 

2. Remove valuables from your car including holiday 
packages, shopping bags, guns, electronics, money, 
medicine, and jewelry. 

3. Report suspicious ac  vity. If you see suspicious acƟ vity 
or something (or somebody) that seems out of place, 
call the non-emergency number at 972-485-4840 
(or call 911 for an emergency situaƟ on or a crime in 
progress). Remember to include details that go beyond 
race and gender such as behavior, vehicle descripƟ on, 
locaƟ on, Ɵ me of day, hair, clothing, idenƟ fying marks, 
etc. Share any security camera video that might helpful 
with Offi  cer Barnes at BarnesT@garlandtx.gov.

4. Vaca  on Watch Request (free for Garland residents). If 
you plan to be out of town, consider having Volunteers 
in Policing check your home while you are gone. 
Complete the VacaƟ on Watch Request form online 
(hƩ ps://www.garlandtx.gov/640/Volunteers-in-Policing). 

5. Discourage Porch Pirates with the following:

• Track deliveries online and quickly retrieve 
packages from your porch as soon as they are 
delivered.

• Have packages delivered to your offi  ce building 
or a remote pickup site. Amazon has several hub 
lockers around the city. FedEx and UPS also off er 
similar opƟ ons.

• Ask your neighbor to collect packages from your 
porch when you are away from home.

• Get a video doorbell (such as Nest or Ring). They 
may not always stop a Porch Pirate in their tracks, 
but they can help police idenƟ fy them later. 

Video doorbells can also be added to the Garland 
Video Crime Watch program by visiƟ ng the 
website: hƩ ps://www.garlandtx.gov/331/Police. 

As always, please feel free to contact us with your Crime & 
Safety quesƟ ons at safety@oakridgena.org.

Non-emergency number: 972-485-4840
For emergencies and crimes in progress: 911
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Oakridge Daytimers
by Jan Reed, Oakridge Day  mers

Although we sƟ ll are unable to currently gather in person 
for monthly DayƟ mers meeƟ ngs, we hope that you are 
able to stay in safe contact with your neighbors when out 
walking or playing golf. 

Although we aren’t meeƟ ng right now, DayƟ mers members 
are sƟ ll giving back to the community. We supported the 
Oakridge Neighborhood AssociaƟ on’s eff orts to provide 
Thanksgiving and Christmas meals to our neighborhood 
fi re staƟ ons and snacks to our closest police department. 
DayƟ mers specifi cally contributed the desserts and snacks. 
It is not too late to contact president Chris Beyers if you 
would like to help at Christmas.

As soon as Dallas County health offi  cials determine it is 
safe to meet in groups again, we will resume gathering 
on the second Tuesday morning of each month. UnƟ l 
then, if you are new to the Oakridge Neighborhood, and 
have any quesƟ ons, feel free to contact me, Jan Reed at 
jkreed58@gmail.com or president Chris Beyers at 
Cbeyers2000@yahoo.com, 214-697-9541.

Your Business Card Here
Reach over 1,000 residents every month

To purchase ad space, contact us at 
communications@oakridgena.org

Garland Recovery Resources
Source: City of Garland website. Link provided in ar  cle.

The City of Garland is connecƟ ng ciƟ zens with the resources 
they need during the challenges brought on by the current 
pandemic. The City of Garland’s website includes links for  
fi nancial assistance (rent, mortgage, uƟ liƟ es, medical), 
mental health services, meal delivery for homebound seniors 
and disabled adults, various services for seniors, and more. 
Visit hƩ ps://garlandtx.gov/3739/Recovery-Resources for 
more informaƟ on.

https://garlandtx.gov/3739/Recovery-Resources

